October 30, 2017

Dr. Kathleen Racher Chairperson Giant Mine Oversight Board P.O. Box 1602 5014-50th Avenue Yellowknife, NT X1A 2P2

Dear Dr. Racher:

RE: Giant Mine Remediation Project 2016-17 Annual Report

The Giant Mine Remediation Project Team is pleased to present the second Annual Progress Report to the Giant Mine Oversight Board. This report provides our stakeholders and the public with a transparent, comprehensive record of our progress over the last year as we work towards advancing the Giant Mine Remediation Project.

We will continue to communicate our progress, improve our engagement with, and reporting to, the public, and welcome feedback on the annual report of the Giant Mine Remediation Project. Our goal for the project is to achieve an outcome we can all be proud of that addresses the legacy left behind by Giant Mine, and benefits our Indigenous peoples, Northerners, and all Canadians through collaboration, sincere dialogue, and learning from each other to continually improve.

Please let us know if any additional information is required. If there are any questions or concerns, please contact me at 867-669-2838, Natalie.Plato@canada.ca

Sincerely,

Natalie Plato

Deputy Director

Giant Mine Remediation Project

c.c Lisa Dyer, Director ENR, GNWT